
Parish Staff
Very Reverend Brian W. Capuano, Judicial Vicar, Chancellor, Pastor

   bcapuano@richmondcluster.org

Reverend Nicholas E. Redmond, Parochial Vicar

   nredmond@richmondcluster.org

Paulita Matheny, Director of Religious Education/ Pastoral 

 Associate/ Hispanic Ministry Coordinator

 pmatheny@richmondcluster.org 

Kris Mednikov, Administrative Assistant

   kmednikov@richmondcluster.org 

Joseph Harley, Organist (St. Peter)

Virginia Tilley, Organist and Choirmaster (St. John & St. Patrick)

   vtilley@richmondcluster.org
Saint John Catholic Church

813 West Nine Mile Road

Highland Springs, Virginia 23075

Office: M-Th: 9:00 AM - 2:00 PM; 

                 F: 9:00 AM - 12:00 PM

Office: (804) 737-8028 - Fax: (804) 328-4683

officestjohn@richmondcluster.org

The Pro-Cathedral of Saint Peter
800 East Grace Street

Richmond, Virginia  23219

Office: T-Th: 10:00 AM - 3:00 PM

(804) 643-4315

officestpeter@richmondcluster.org

Saint Patrick Catholic Church
215 North 25th Street

Richmond, Virginia 23223

Office: 804-344-8140  - Fax: (804) 328-4683

officestpatrick@richmondcluster.org

The office is presently located at Saint John

T h e  R i c h m o n d  C a t h o l i c  C l u s t e r

Remember in your prayers 
Lillian Allen, Clemente Andrews, Anne Awad, Ava

Blakeslee-Carter, Sandra Buckles, Tom Cary, Robert

Cole, Andrea Coleman-Young, Tucker Conley, Alan

DeNardo, Francisco Diaz, Joseph Wayne Diggs,

Beverly Draper, Rick DuFour, Shirley Dunn, Nancy

Eckler, Paul Evans, Valerie Evans, Wayne Ewing,

Joan Faison, Stanhope Flournoy, Anita French, Judy

French, Suzanne French,  Renee Galietti, Georgina

Gerhardt, Nancy Goodman, David Gragnani,

Debbie Gray, Leonora Gray, Leslie Gray, James

Green, Sandy Haddix, Bret Hall, Michael Harley,

Melissa Harrington, Marvin Hoke, Peggy Holt,

Barbie Jones, Brittney Jones, Chris Jones, Joe Koch,

Jeff Konschack, Mare Marshall, Mary Miskimon,

Theresa Mosely,  Ralph Hyatt, Millie Kennedy,

Alison Knickelbine, Sherrie Markow, Trish Markow,

Marie Martinelli, Rita Mayer, Stokes McCune, Eileen

McLaughlin, A.R.Murray, Gloria Nadder, Dr Paul

Ohai, Helen Oliver, Jesse Oliver, Richard Painter,

Mildred Parham, Clara Pate, Pat Penhallow, Harvey

Purcell Jr, Camilla Raimo, Helen Rice, Sterling

Robinson, Warren Ross, Boscoe Sanctafamilia, Mary

Margaret Shannon, John & Peggy Smith, Thomas

Smith III, Rachel Snyder, Geraldine Thornton,

Angelina Toots, William Toots, Monique Tucker,

Kathy VanPelt, Ed Walker, Mimi Ward, Roger

Wayte, Richard Williams, Bob & Maggie Wilkins,

Sylvia Winston, Jim & Kathleen Wood, Eileen

Zorzi.

Please email or call the office to add to the prayer list,

please let us know how to pray for your loved ones in

an intentional way.

Sacramental Emergency Line: 804-402-1221

If you are in need of a priest in an emergency, please call

this line and leave a message. We cannot guarantee we will

see email requests in a timely manner.

T h e  P r o - C a t h e d r a l  o f  S a i n t  P e t e r

Join us every Sunday after the 8:30 AM Mass for fellowship in the hall.

S a i n t  P a t r i c k

Join us every Sunday after the 10:45 AM for fellowship in the hall.

S a i n t  J o h n

Join us on the 4th Sunday of the month for brunch in the hall from 7:00

AM - 3:00 PM. Proceeds from your purchase of a meal support parish

ministries.

C o m m u n i t y  N e w s

Pastoral Council: Many thanks to those who have responded so far to

assist with a revised Pastoral Council for each of our parishes.

Instead of one council, my hope is to create 3 parish councils, one

for each parish, given the unique features of each parish. Please

prayerfully consider joining me in reflecting on parish life and

finding new means to grow our communities and reflect on ways

we can deepen our faith as disciples. My hope is to find mutually

agreeable times from the various members of each pastoral council for

each parish to meet (whether the time of day is during the work day or

during the evening, is more appropriate, will depend on those who want

to join me on the various councils. Thank you for your dedication to

our parishes. We will schedule meetings, after I receive results from

present interest and the coordination of meeting times. Thank you for

your patience. Fr. Capuano

Current count: Presently 3 parishioners from Saint Peter, 3

parishioners from Saint Patrick, and 4 parishioners from Saint John

have responded to the invitation to join or continue on Pastoral

Council. 

C o m m u n i t y  N e w s

Women’s Retreat: I recently advertised a women’s retreat for October

for the benefit of the parishes. Due to my scheduling conflicts, as well

as community needs with the Missioners of Christ, I am postponing the

retreat until a later date, possibly Lent. Thank you for your

understanding, and flexibility as we take strides in the community to

offer various opportunities for formation throughout our parishes. 

- Fr. Capuano 

T w e n t y - F o u r t h  S u n d a y  i n  O r d i n a r y  T i m eS e p t e m b e r  1 5 ,  2 0 2 4

Click to sign up for the community email.

mailto:bcapuano@richmondcluster.org
mailto:nredmond@richmoncluster.org
mailto:pmatheny@richmondcluster.org
mailto:kmednikov@richmondcluster.org
mailto:vtilley@richmondcluster.org
mailto:officestjohn@richmondcluster.org
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mailto:officestpatrick@richmondcluster.org
https://mailchi.mp/d7fc3d86d526/richmond-catholic-cluster


W e e k l y  C a l e n d a r

S a i n t  P e t e r ,  S a i n t  P a t r i c k ,  S a i n t  J o h n ,  p r a y  f o r  u s !

Saturday, September 21, Feast of Saint Matthew

Fr. Capuano away to assist the Bishop

2:00 PM Wedding, St. Patrick

4:30 PM Confession, St. Patrick

4:30 PM Confession, St. John, Fr. Kuhneman

5:30 PM Mass, Hali June, St. Patrick

5:30 PM Mass, +Joe Toland & +Suzanne DiMarino, St. John, Fr. Kuhneman

7:00 PM Asamblea Renovación Carismática, San Juan

Saturday, September 14, Feast of the Exaltation of the Holy Cross

Fr. Capuano will be at Our Lady of Lourdes for a weekend anniversary celebration for the

parish at the invitation of Fr. Jonathan Goertz.

2:00 PM Bautismo, San Juan

4:30 PM Confession, St. Patrick

4:30 PM Confession, St. John, Fr. Armando Herrera

5:30 PM Mass, Jerry Jones, St. Patrick

5:30 PM Mass, +John Kolakoski, St. John, Fr. Armando Herrera

7:00 PM Asamblea - Renovación Carismatica, San Juan

Sunday, September 15, Twenty-Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time

8:30 AM Mass, +Mary Catherine ’Kate’  Daub, Fr. Armando Herrera

9:30 AM Fellowship, St. Peter

9:00 AM Mass, +Sara Rose Fletcher, St. John

9:00 AM OCIA, Basement of St. Patrick Rectory

9:30 AM Religious Education, St. Patrick Hall

10:15 AM OCIA, St. John Conference Room

10:30 AM Religious Education, St. John R.E. Building

10:45 AM Mass, +Jean Small, St. Patrick

10:45 AM Mass, Ava Blakeslee-Carter, Fr. Armando Herrera

11:45 AM Fellowship, St. Patrick Hall

12:30 PM Misa, +Elvira Garcia Marroquin, San Juan

Please note: Fr. Capuano will be away for a conference from Monday-Thursday this week.

Monday, September 16, Sts. Cornelius and Cyrprian, Obligatory Memorial

11:15 AM Confession, St. Peter

12:05 PM Mass, +Special Intention, St. Peter

Tuesday, September 17, St. Robert Bellarmine, Obligatory Memorial

11:15 AM Confession, St. Peter

12:05 PM Mass, +Erika Mednikov, St. Peter

6:00 PM Finance Council, St. John

Wednesday, September 18, Feria

11:15 AM Confession, St. Peter

12:05 PM Msgr Ellsworth Walden, St. Peter

Thursday, September 19, St. Januarius, optional memorial

8:30 AM Mass, +Elena Chavez, St. John

10:30 AM Bible Study, St. Patrick Hall

11:15 AM Confession, St. Peter

12:05 PM Mass, +Bernadette Maxwell, St. Peter

Friday, September 20, St. Kim Taegon and Companions, Memorial

11:15 AM Confession, St. Peter

12:05 PM Mass, Thanksgiving, St. Peter

4:00 PM Wedding Rehearsal, St. Patrick

T h e  P r o - C a t h e d r a l  o f  S a i n t  P e t e r
Weekend Col lec t ion

September  8 ,  2024

Weekend Mass  At tendance

S a i n t  P a t r i c k
Weekend Col lec t ion

September  8 ,  2024

Weekend Mass  At tendance

S a i n t  J o h n /  S a n  J u a n
Weekend Col lec t ion

September  8 ,  2024

Weekend Mass  At tendance

Al l  to ta l s  inc lude  week ly  co l l ec t ion and

E-Giv ing

10:45 AM 

48

8:30 AM

95

5:30 PM

29

10:45  AM

124

Weekly

Actual  $5,367.35

Budget $4,947.00

              $420.35

Year-to-date

Actual  $54,648.40

Budget $51,380.00

             $3,268.40

5:30 PM

71

9:00 AM

142

12:30 PM 

273

Weekly

Actual  $3,701.09

Budget $4,097.55

             ($396.46)

Year-to-date

Actual  $33,974.10

Budget $41,290.00

             ($7,315.90)

Weekly

Actual  $4,999.95

Budget $3,058.00

             $1941.95

Year-to-date

Actual  $40,897.13

Budget $33,650.00

            $7,247.13

We updated the online giving pages of all three

parishes, to provide an option for you to pay a

convenience fee for online transactions from

your personal accounts, to assist in lowering

the fees the parish pays to provide online

contributions for the faithful. This fee is not

automatic if you are presently making recurring

contributions. To pay the convenience fee you

would need to log in to your account and

update your contribution. Thank you so much

for your consistent generosity to the parishes

and for enabling us to be on a stable footing

financially. 

If you are not presently contributing online to

the parishes, please prayerfully considering

making an intentional financial sacrifice to help

us grow our parishes. 

See the website for each parish and navigate to

the “Support” tab on the top menu bar, then

click: “E-Giving”. Fr. Capuano

C o m m u n i t y  N e w s

F o r m a t i o n  i n  t h e  C o m m u n i t y  

All three parishes are open to assisting youth and adults in developing their

faith life, from offering baptism to completing sacraments of initiation (ex:

Confirmation). Due to the movement of the Holy Spirit, we have formation

opportunities at each of the parishes this fall. What do you need? Please let

us know. - Fr. Capuano

officestpeter@richmondcluster.org

officestpatrick@richmondcluster.org

officestjohn@richmondcluster.org

mailto:officestpeter@richmondcluster.org
mailto:officestpatrick@richmondcluster.org
mailto:officestjohn@richmondcluster.org


T w e n t y - F o u r t h  S u n d a y  i n  O r d i n a r y  T i m eS e p t e m b e r  1 4 ,  2 0 2 4

Phone System: We’re in the process of updating the phone

system, which will enable us to begin the process of setting

up a volunteer office at the parish. We have acquired a new

phone number, contributed through the generosity of the

Irish Festival Committee, please be patient as we work out

the digital system that will allow us to route calls to the

appropriate location at various times of the day. - Fr.

Capuano

Parish Office: As we anticipate opening a parish office to

meet possible needs of the parish, we’re considering staffing

the office Monday-Friday from 9:00 AM - 1:00 PM, allowing

the church to be open for visitors and prayer. Please see Fr.

Capuano for more information.

Gift Bearer Assistance: Have you thought about carrying

the Bread and Wine to the altar during the Offertory? Just

tell the Sacristan before Sunday Mass or sign-up on the

clipboard (w/yellow cover sheet) on the credenza at the

entrance to the Church. 

Sacristans, update: Thank you to those who have offered

to begin assisting as sacristans, we are still in need of

additional volunteers, as strive to grow the parish. In order

to do this, your assistance is necessary. Please prayerfully

consider if you could assist with Masses in the parish on

weekend. Please see Fr. Capuano if you would like to assist.

Plant issue: We recently discovered someone stole one of

our exterior cameras and ran off with one of our copper

gutters... A police report has been filed and we’re looking to

repair the damage in the next few weeks.

The Adult Bible Study group that meets at St. Patrick on

Thursday mornings at 10:30 AM is beginning a new

study on September 12th. Anyone is invited to join us as

we begin an Ignatius Catholic Bible Study on the Psalms. This is

a penetrating study using the text and the Church's own

guidelines for understanding the Bible with a workbook by

Scott Hahn. Please join us. Call Jane Murphy at 804-441-

4075 with any questions.

 S a i n t  P a t r i c k

Social Ministry: This week, we fed over 292 guests a hot meal, 16

guests utilized the showers, 20 guests utilized the clothing closet,

14 bags of groceries plus 16 snack bags were given out to those in

need. Saint Peter continues assisting the Department of Social

Services, helping those financially, spiritually, and physically. 

I’m grateful for hard work of parishioners and non-parishioners

who have found a home in our social ministry efforts at St. Peter.

We’re continuing efforts to maintain and expand our offerings, while

striving to also protect our property and ensure that it is safe and

welcoming for those coming to worship and receive social aid. I’m

grateful also for the collaboration that is developing with local faith

leaders and our developing relationship with the dedicated officers

of the 1st Precinct of  the City Police. - Fr. Capuano

Wish List: Spaghetti, spaghetti sauce, canned meats, soups,

cereals(hot & cold). Men’s athletic casual shoes-all sizes 

T h e  P r o - C a t h e d r a l  o f  S a i n t  P e t e r  
Praise the Lord you heavens adore Him

I will walk in the presence of the Lord in

the land of the living

 Take Up Your Cross

Jesus my Lord my God my All

O God Our Help in Ages Past

Entrance 

Psalm 

Offertory

Communion

Recessional

#529

#935

#634

#488

#579

Go in peace, keep warm, and eat well... This week’s second

reading is tough to hear. It is very easy for some to relegate

faith to an intellectual or private pursuit. The Gopsel is

contrary to that - it is a whole life pursuit. The Lord wants

to transform every part of us. The challenge for us is finding

a way to meet the competing “goods”. How do I support

my family and feed the poor, how do I protect property and

not enable poor behavior... 

In each moment we are invited to implore the Holy Spirit to

give us wisdom, knowledge, prudence, fortitude, and any

other necessary virtues to meet the present need, the present

person. 

Serving those in need is not easy, clean, or simple, the Lord

still invites us to the challenge. 

Please be assured of my prayers this week. Fr. Capuano

P a s t o r ’ s  W e e k l y  R e f l e c t i o n

For those viewing the bulletin digitally: Click HERE for a photo

album of the progression of the statue restoration at the

parish. It can be found on the parish website on the homepage by hovering

over the “history” tab on the menu bar and clicking “Statue Restoration Photo

Gallery.

Additionally, we’re continuing to address the need of restoring and

repairing various marble features in the Church, I hope to meet

with a local contractor in the coming weeks. We welcome

designated donations for this project as well.

Lastly, we do have some plaster issues and hope to be able to

address possible leaks in the roof in the near future. 

Formation: We’re starting up a formation sesssion to assist the

non-baptized, Catholics who need to receive sacraments, and those

Catholics who need a refresher. Presently, we are working on

developing the schedule. The sessions will be held on periodic

Sundays after the 8:30 AM Mass. The first meeting will be

Sunday, October 6th in the parlor (to the left of the front doors

of the Church). For more information, please contact Fr. Capuano. 

Restoration and renewal in the Church: As you know, we

recently restored three statues and pedestals that were in storage.

The Sacred Heart statue had lost its feet and pedestal and one of

the hands (according the restorers, the statue dates to before or

around 1900). The other two statues are unique in their own right

and date to the early 1900s, both saints depicted are patrons of the

missions, St. Francis Xavier, from the Society of Jesus and St.

Thérèse de Lisieux, from the discalced Carmelites, her statue is of

Spanish origin.

Currently the company has taken the Mary and Joseph statues for

restoration. We welcome contributions that will help preserve these

works of art for a new generation. Please contact the office if you

would like to make a memorial to continue to preserve elements of

this unique Church in the City. 

Sacristans at daily Mass: John Thornton, our

custodian/sexton usually sets up for weekday Mass. Would you

consider assisting the priests for daily Mass by supporting the

priests at the end of Mass by supporting the Sacred Liturgy? It’s

an intimate way to draw close to the Lord. Please see Fr.

Capuano for more information.

https://stpeterchurch1834.org/our-history/statue-restoration-photo-gallery/
mailto:bcapuano@richmondcluster.org


Interested in assisting?/ 
¿Interesado en ayudar?

outreachstpeter@richmondcluster.org. 

Outreach Schedule at 

The Pro-Cathedral of Saint Peter

Tuesday Lunch – 11:30 AM – 12:30 PM

Tuesday Clothes Closet – 12:30 – 3:00 PM

Tuesday Pantry Bags – 12:00 PM 

Tuesday Shower – 1:00 PM – 3:00 PM

Wednesday Dinner – 4:30 – 5:30 PM 

What else can we be doing to reach out?

Would you consider joining our list of sponsors?
officestpeter@richmondcluster.org, officestjohn@richmondcluster.org, officestpatrick@richmondcluster.org

Click the images to access sponsor websites, when viewing the bulletin digitally.

Advertising in the Bulletin

$1000 per year or $100 a month OR $500 per year or $50 per month, depending on the size of the advertisement.

Servant of God Francis J. Parater

October 10, 1897 - February 7, 1920

frankparater.org

I have nothing to leave or give but my life and this I

have consecrated to the Sacred Heart to be used as He

wills… This is what I live for and in case of death,

what I die for…

Servant of God, Frank Parater, 

pray for us!

Please ask for his intercession and send favors

granted to: chancellor@richmonddiocese.org.

If you would like to help financially support the

creation of a statue of Frank to help support devotion,

please email the Chancellor’s office.

S P O N S O R S /  P A T R O C I N I O
M a y  S a i n t  P e t e r ,  S a i n t  P a t r i c k ,  a n d  S a i n t  J o h n ,  i n t e r c e d e  f o r  y o u .

                                    Catholic content for your family, 

                                    free to join. Support your  family; deepen

your faith. How to register:

Click here, or type the following into a web browser:

https://formed.org/signup.

1.

Search for "Pro Cathedral of Saint Peter".2.

Register using your name and email address.3.

Check your email for a confirmation link.4.

                                    Contenido católico para tu familia, 

                                    unirte gratis. Apoye a su familia;

profundiza tu fe. Cómo registrarse:

Haga clic aquí o escriba lo siguiente en un navegador web:

https://formed.org/signup.

1.

Busque "Pro Cathedral of Saint Peter".2.

Regístrese utilizando su nombre y dirección de correo

electrónico.

3.

Revise su correo electrónico para obtener un enlace de

confirmación.

4.

mailto:outreachstpeter@richmondcluster.org
mailto:outreachstpeter@richmondcluster.org
mailto:officestpeter@richmondcluster.org
mailto:officestjohn@richmondcluster.org
mailto:officestpatrick@richmondcluster.org
https://www.monaghanfunerals.com/
https://mexicangrillva.com/
https://www.chicanoscocina.com/
https://lalosmargaritas.com/
https://twocompadres.com/
https://thepatronrestaurant.com/
https://lalosmargaritas.com/
http://www.mijaliscotogo.com/
https://frankparater.org/
mailto:chancellor@richmonddiocese.org
https://formed.org/signup
https://formed.org/signup
https://formed.org/signup


Eastern Henrico FISH, Inc. depends on the help of local

churches and charitable organizations. It provides clothes,

food, and financial assistance for people with short term

emergencies. September: shampoo & conditioner.

Interior Church Renewal: We’re working with architects to

continue the renewal of the interior of the Church. As

mentioned last fall, and as mentioned in recent comments in

the bulletin and announcements, we’re planning on moving

the sacristy and continuing updating of the sanctuary,

flooring, fixing the baptismal font, constructing

confessionals and updating the choir area. More information

for discussion in the coming weeks, once the design concepts

are complete. I would like this to be an open

conversation for the parish, so please don’t hesitate to

share ideas and concerns. Thank you for your continued

commitment to the parish - Fr. Capuano

The Council of Women’s membership drive runs from

September 1 to November 6. Don’t forget to sign up. 

S a i n t  J o h n

R e f l e x i ó n  s e m a n a l  d e l  p a s t o r

Ve en paz, mantente abrigado y come bien... La segunda lectura de

esta semana es difícil de escuchar. Es muy fácil para algunos

relegar la fe a una actividad intelectual o privada. El

Evangelio es lo contrario: es una búsqueda de toda la vida. El

Señor quiere transformar cada parte de nosotros. El desafío

para nosotros es encontrar una manera de satisfacer los

"bienes" competidores. ¿Cómo mantengo a mi familia y

alimento a los pobres? ¿Cómo protejo la propiedad y no

permito el mal comportamiento...?

En cada momento estamos invitados a implorar al Espíritu

Santo que nos dé sabiduría, conocimiento, prudencia,

fortaleza y cualesquiera otras virtudes necesarias para

satisfacer la necesidad presente, la persona presente.

Servir a los necesitados no es fácil, limpio ni sencillo, el

Señor aún nos invita al desafío.

Tengan la seguridad de mis oraciones esta semana. P.

Capuano

Consejo pastoral: Como ya sabrán, estoy cambiando el

enfoque del consejo pastoral. En lugar de un consejo para las

tres parroquias, espero establecer tres consejos pastorales

para nuestras parroquias. Por favor, consideren unirse al

consejo pastoral de San Juan. Comuníquense conmigo

personalmente si desean unirse al consejo para reflexionar

juntos sobre cómo podemos seguir haciendo crecer la

parroquia y satisfacer las necesidades de la comunidad para

mejorar lo que ofrecemos a los fieles. Gracias por su

dedicación a nuestra parroquia. Padre Capuano

I n  T h e  W i d e r  C o m m u n i t y

M u s i c  a t  S a i n t  P a t r i c k  &  S a i n t  J o h n

We invite our community to participate in our 41st Annual Red

Mass, which will be held on Saturday, September 21, 2024.

Following the Red Mass, please join us for a celebratory dinner.

Mass at 5:00 PM at the Cathedral of the Sacred Heart.

Cocktails & Dinner, 6:30 PM, The Commonwealth Club.

Guest Speaker: The Honorable Amul Thapar Judge, United

States Court of Appeals for the Sixth Circuit.

Judge Amul Thapar is a brilliant jurist and legal scholar, law

school lecturer, and convert to Catholicism. His 2007

nomination by President George W. Bush and appointment to

the Eastern District of Kentucky made him the first South

Asian Article III judge in American history. He was President

Donald J. Trump’s first appellate court nominee in 2017.

Judge Thapar is a highly sought-after speaker. His recently

published book shines new light on the heart and mind of

Justice Thomas. Judge Thapar will be interviewed by the former

Solicitor General of the Commonwealth of Virginia and current

Commissioner on the United States Federal Trade Commission,

Andrew N. Ferguson.

To register to attend the dinner, please register online here, or

visit the Saint Thomas More Society of Richmond Website:

https://stthomasmorerva.org.

Please note: 

The Saint Thomas More Society is a an association of Catholics in the

legal profession organized in chapters throughout the country. As Judicial

Vicar and Chancellor for the Diocese of Richmond, our pastor, Fr.

Capuano serves as chaplain. He will be serving as the Master of

Ceremonies and homilist for the annual "Red" Mass at the Cathedral next

Saturday. The Red Mass liturgically inaugurates the judicial year by

invoking the movement of the Holy Spirit among those who serve in the

legal profession.

T w e n t y - F o u r t h  S u n d a y  i n  O r d i n a r y  T i m eS e p t e m b e r  1 5 ,  2 0 2 4

Recuento actual: 4 feligreses de San Juan han respondido a

la invitación para unirse o continuar en el Consejo Pastoral.

This is the first weekend of the fall choir season. We are

moving to a model that includes the parish choir on the first

and third Sundays of the month, and a cantor on the

alternating days, with the hope of building our choral

program. Please prayerfully consider joining the choir. If you

have an interest, reach out to Virginia Tilley at

vtilley@richmondcluster.org, and she will be happy to meet

on an individual basis.

The Instruction on Sacred Music and Sacred Liturgy, from the

1950s, describes “Active Participation” as a threefold

endeavor of the Faithful: (1) to chant or speak allowed the

responses to the priest [ex. “and with your spirit,” “Amen.”];

(2) to chant the Ordinary of the Mass [Kyrie, Gloria, Creed,

Sanctus, Agnus Dei]; and (3) to chant the Proper of the Mass

[ex. Communion antiphon]. As we seek God in our individual

spiritual lives, may we remember what the Church asks of us

in our communal worship each week – to outwardly and

inwardly praise God through our gifts and best efforts!

https://www.regnery.com/9781684514526/the-peoples-justice/
https://www.regnery.com/9781684514526/the-peoples-justice/
https://stthomasmorerva.org/events/annual-red-mass-and-dinner/
https://stthomasmorerva.org/events/annual-red-mass-and-dinner/


CATECHETICAL SUNDAY 2024 

Catechetical Sunday provides a meaningful occasion to contemplate the significant role

each of us assumes in sharing the faith and embodying the Gospel through our

Baptism. On September 15, 2024, the Church will celebrate Catechetical Sunday with

the theme: “Lord, when did we see you hungry” Matthew 26:37.

On this special day, those chosen by our parish community to serve as catechists will

be formally commissioned for their ministry. For St. Patrick's, this year's catechists

are: Donna Baird, Linda Aspinall, Shannon Davidson, Patrice Harmon, Amber Reitz,

Eddie Baird, Ryland Paxton, Donna Paxton, Fred Powell, Ian Gaines, Jane Murphy

and, Mitzi Mead. For St. John’s, this year’s catechists are: Anahi Cubas, Victoria

Osterholt, Janice Myers, Lisa Murillo, Julie Hinman, Mary Miskimon, Vanessa Cubas,

Sharon Lucas, Nancy Heltman, Neilann Brown, Patricia Sarosy, Daniel Mages, Scott

Seal, Zoila Arteaga, Emiliano Velazquez, Joaquin Tepaz, Irene Rojas, Rodulto

Velazquez, Alex Lisama, Eduardo Molar, Wilder Diaz, Agustin Morejon, Jacinto Diaz,

Irene Rojas, Fabian Morales and Joaquin Tepaz.

Saint Francis - Manchester’s 4th

annual Giving Day is swiftly

approaching, and with your help,

we can make this our best Giving

Day yet! On Friday, October 4,

please consider making a donation

to help provide quality care and a

loving home for those who are

otherwise unable to afford the care

they need. If you’re interested in

supplying additional support, Saint

Francis is also looking for Peer-to-

Peer fundraisers to assist us in

spreading the word about Giving

Day and overall our mission. You

can find more information at

givingday.saintfrancisrva.org or by

scanning the QR code. Questions?

– contact dprice@saintfrancis.org

or 804-292-0837. Thank you! 

DOMINGO CATEQUETICO 2024

El Domingo Catequetico ofrece una ocasión significativa para contemplar el

importante papel que cada uno de nosotros asume al compartir la fe y encarnar el

Evangelio a través de nuestro Bautismo. El 15 de septiembre de 2024, la Iglesia

celebrará el Domingo  Catequetico con el tema: “Señor, ¿cuándo te vimos

hambriento?” Mateo 26:37.

En este día especial, aquellos elegidos por nuestra comunidad parroquial para servir

como catequistas serán comisionados formalmente para su ministerio. En nuestra

parroquia, los catequistas de este año son: Anahi Cubas, Victoria Osterholt, Janice

Myers, Lisa Murillo, Julie Hinman, Mary Miskimon, Vanessa Cubas, Sharon Lucas,

Nancy Heltman, Neilann Brown, Patricia Sarosy, Daniel Mages, Scott Seal, Zoila

Arteaga, Emiliano Velazquez, Joaquin Tepaz, Irene Rojas, Rodulto Velazquez, Alex

Lisama, Eduardo Molar, Wilder Diaz, Agustin Morejon, Jacinto Diaz, Irene Rojas,

Fabian Morales and Joaquin Tepaz.

You’re Invited to St. John’s

Sunday Brunch

September 29, 2024 

7am - 3pm

Indulge in a delicious spread

of breakfast and lunch

favorites while supporting a

great cause!

All proceeds from this

brunch will help us install

new flooring in our Social

Hall.

Come enjoy fantastic food,

great company, and be a part

of something special. Don’t

Miss it- mark your calendar

and join us for a brunch that

makes a difference!

S a i n t  P e t e r ,  S a i n t  P a t r i c k ,  S a i n t  J o h n ,  p r a y  f o r  u s !

http://givingday.saintfrancisrva.org/
https://www.stbenedictoktoberfest.com/

